
 

 

 

 

 

23 August 2023 

 

Secretary “Toots” Ople, OFW advocate 

The Insurance Commission offers our sincerest condolences to the family of Secretary Susan 

“Toots” Ople, and to all our fellow workers at the Department of Migrant Workers, on her 

untimely death. 

Secretary Ople is a champion for the interests of overseas Filipino workers (OFWs). We will 

always remember her legacy of compassionate service and unwavering support which she 

provided to OFWs throughout her life. 

The Department of Migrant Workers and the Insurance Commission are currently 

coordinating to further improve the insurance coverage of our OFWs. Secretary Ople’s 

untimely death all the more encourages us to work harder on this project and bring it to 

success in honor of her life’s work. 


